
SAMPSON COUNTY         June 15, 2021 
NORTH CAROLINA Recessed Meeting  

The Sampson County Board of Commissioners convened for a recessed 
meeting at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, June 15, 2021 in the Conference Room of the County 
Administration Building, 406 County Complex Road, Clinton, NC.  Members present: 
Chairman Clark Wooten, Vice Chairperson Sue Lee,  and Commissioners Thaddeus 
Godwin, Jerol Kivett and Lethia Lee.  

Chairman Wooten reconvened the meeting and called upon Vice Chairperson 
Lee for an invocation and to lead the Pledge of Allegiance.   

BUDGET WORK SESSION 

Finance Officer David Clack reviewed corrections and changes made to the 
proposed budget since its presentation, noting that the total budget remained the 
same.  

Commissioner Lethia Lee discussed requests from the Garland and Harrells 
community for funding for recreation. She moved that each town be allocated $5,000, 
with staff to determine the source of the funding. The motion failed for lack of a 
second.  

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Godwin and seconded by 
Commissioner Kivett, the Board voted unanimously to direct staff to prepare the 
budget ordinance with the amended budget as reviewed by staff.  

Adjournment 

Upon a motion made by Commissioner Kivett and seconded by Vice 
Chairperson Lee, the Board voted unanimously to recess to reconvene on June 22, 2021 
at 6:00 p.m. in the County Administration Building Conference Room.  

______________________________ ______________________________________ 
Clark H. Wooten, Chairman Susan J. Holder, Clerk to the Board 
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